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DISTRICT 1A GOVERNOR RICHARD MOY’S 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

October 2025 

Good afternoon, lions!  

 

Roaring into 

October for 

Spooktacular 

month of Service!  

 

Let’s read about 

the amazing month of September. 

We kicked off the month with our 

Region 2 Meeting held at the Thai 

Buddhist Temple. Fellowship, Fun 

and Club Success were the 

highlights of the evening. The 

enthusiasm of clubs reporting 

current service and upcoming 

projects filled the room with 

ovation!     Keep    up   all   the great  

service Region 2!  

 

Next up on our travels we headed to 

the Chicago Filipino American 

Governors Night and wow what a 

celebration! Congratulations on 

your well-deserved awards and 

celebration of incoming officers. 

Your inspiration of fellowship is 

always great to be a part of.  

 

And then one of the best parts of 

the month of September is the 

CANDY DAY JAMBOREE! Thank you 

to our family from LIF (Lions or 

Illinois Foundation) in attendance, 



Governor Richard Moy’s Newsletter                             2 
 

Lions Trish and Ralph Fisher as well 

as our guest Keynote Speaker 

Kathleen Messmer. She spoke about 

how instrumental her father PDG 

Marvin Tench and his peers started 

Candy Day many Lion Moons ago 

which would eventually lead to 

being a major donating fundraiser 

for LIF that still leads by incredible 

example today. Thank you to all our 

Lions Family and Guests in 

attendance. We had over 140 out to 

support our District 1A celebration 

of Candy Day.  

 

As you all know, while having FUN 

we must conduct the business aka 

SHOP of the district. Thank you to 

GLT Gail Anton for leading our 

Region and Zone Chairs in the Lions 

Portal Training held at Lions Club 

International.  

 

Heading to the last few weeks of the 

month we attended Oktoberfest 

held by a combined effort of three 

amazing clubs in Argo-Summit, 

Justice and Bridgeview Lions Club. 

This annual event showed how 

important it is to work together for 

a common goal. These three clubs 

truly embodied that lines in a map 

don’t divide us, we all work together 

as one family for the common goal. 

GREAT JOB! 

 

Rounding out the month, our First 

Lady Lion Edith attended the District 

Service Project, Sunshine Baby 

Shower held at Willow Springs 

Community Center. Thank you to 

GST Joni McMillan for your efforts in 

the event and all the Lions support 

for coming out for a day of 

fellowship. Your donations and love 

go a long way.  

 

As I made my way back in from my 

COG Meeting in Bloomington 

(Council of Governors), my son Cub 

Logan and I attended the Willow 

Springs Lions/Lioness Pancake 

Breakfast. This was very special as 

over the years I’ve unfortunately 

missed this great event due to our 

meetings, but this year we made it. 

We thoroughly enjoyed the 

breakfast and shared pleasantries 

from our family in Lions.   

 

LIONS!!! It’s been a great month 

seeing many of you and as always, I 

enjoy celebrating your victories with 

you.  
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Our action items from last month 

continue into this month. So I want 

to make sure they are included 

again below.  

 

 We are making some great strides 

in reporting on our service and 

ensuring our members are trained. 

However, I will not have sugar coat 

the need to focus on Retention and 

Membership. The GAT Team (Global 

Action Team) is OUR team. These 

are family members actively 

working to ensure our District’s 

efforts are plentiful. As I’ve always 

said, we are all one team. So, if you 

need help, just ask. And I’ll lead the 

way by saying, call, email or text me. 

I’ll be there for you every step of the 

way.  

 

Governor Richard A. Moy 

Email: moyrick@me.com 

Cell: (708) 504-9070 

 

       Retention: Work together to 

resolve conflicts. Engage in those 

members that have not attended a 

meeting in a few months or have 

been uncharacteristically quiet 

during meetings or get togethers. 

Identify why our brothers and sisters 

in service may feel less empowered 

to be those servant leaders. 

Celebrate your rock star servant 

heroes! Always make sure they are 

recognized for their efforts and 

point out how they may have gone 

above and beyond during an event. 

 

·      Building Membership: When 

you’re at your club meetings, always 

invite a friend or family member out 

to experience the fellowship you all 

share and invite them to partake in 

your projects. If you’re having an 

event and you’re sitting next to a 

non-Lion, ask them who and what 

brought them there to support our 

efforts. Make them feel welcome 

and recognized for their time. 

 

·      Cub Clubs: We were able to form 

our first two Cub Clubs at the end of 

the last Lions year for District 1A and 

that’s outstanding as we have never 

had a Cub Club in our district. But 

we need MORE! We want to give 

time to our littles that can grow with 

our family to be Leos and Lions. As 

a parent myself, I recognize that if 

you give time to the children, you’ll 

get time from the parents to serve. 

That SYNERGY is important to 



Governor Richard Moy’s Newsletter                             4 
 

sustaining our future. Get those 

families in our communities to be 

involved together. 

 

I’d lastly like to introduce you to our 

new LCIF Coordinators, President of 

CHALC Lion Lea Agaton and PDG 

Lion Austin D’Souza. We will be 

working together to ensure our 

district’s goals of support and 

contributions to LCIF (Lions Club 

International Foundation) are 

aligned with the best efforts and 

passion of District 1A.  

 

 Some key dates to make note of for 

October:  

 

 Region 4A/4B Meeting - October 

1st 

 

Mental Health Awarness - October 

4th through 12th 

 

CAALC Zumba - October 5th 

 

Chicago Nurses for Diabetes Walk - 

October 5th 

 

Orland Park Lions Pancake 

Breakfast- October 5th 

 

CFALC Residents Bingo - October 

6th 

 

Bellwood Lions Big Feelings - 

October 6th 

 

Convention Meeting - October 8th 

 

River Grove Lions Bingo Night - 

October 10th 

 

CAALC Officer Installation - October 

11th 

 

Thorton Lions Pancake Breakfast- 

October 12th 

 

Region 5A/5B Meeting - October 

15th 

 

Nurses For Diabetes Governor Night 

- October 17th 

 

CRLC 10 Year Anniversary - October 

18th 

 

Chicago Lighthouse 5K - October 

19th 

 

Argo-Summit Lions CB&C - October 

19th 
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Region 3A/3B Meeting - October 

20th 

 

Region 1 Meeting - October 23rd 

 

CGLC Cultural Dance Celebration - 

October 25th 

 

CIUSLC Save the Environment - 

October 25th  

 

Chicago Logan Square Murder 

Mystery - October 26th 

 

CBSLC Night of Halloween 

Costumes - October 31st 

 

As always, please reach out to me 

with your Governor visit dates 

before you confirm a venue to 

ensure I am available to celebrate 

your club. I look forward to seeing 

many familiar and new faces in 

September! 

 

Are you ready to Lead to Serve and 

Serve to Lead? 

 

 I believe you are!  

 

GO LIONS GO!! 

 

Yours Always in Service, 

 

 Richard A. Moy 

VCC (Vice Council Chair)  

District Governor 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Our mission 
  

Our mission is to empower Lions clubs, volunteers and partners to 

improve health and wellbeing, strengthen communities, and support 

those in need through humanitarian service and grants that impact lives 

globally, and encourage peace and international understanding. 
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Changing lives since 1968

 
22,000 

+ 
LCIF grants awarded 

US$ 

167 

million 
in disaster relief support 

20 
+ 

million 
successful Lions Quest students 

9.7 
million 

cataract surgeries 

Stories of service 

 

Watch 

 

Change a life 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg


Governor Richard Moy’s Newsletter                             7 
 

LCIF’s impact is measured by individual lives transformed through your 

support. Since 1968, LCIF grants have empowered Lions globally, creating 

profound change. See how your generosity can make a difference, one life 

at a time. 

 

 

Watch 

Empowering youth across the globe 

Over four decades, Lions Quest has transformed youth, expanded globally 

and formed key partnerships. See how Lions Quest’s 40-year journey has 

shaped young lives. 

 

 

Watch 

Support after disaster 

When wildfires ravaged Texas, LCIF provided grants, enabling Lions to 

deliver immediate relief, and we’re still supporting these efforts. See the 

powerful impact we’re making together. 

 

 

Watch 

Responding and rebuilding together 

When a magnitude 7.4 earthquake struck Hualien City, China Taiwan in April 

2024, LCIF acted quickly to empower Lions on the ground. Lions delivered 

vital food, water and supplies to those affected by this crisis. 

 

E M P T Y  H E A D I N G  

Our partners: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNdwolGpTXg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E83EgM9mZXw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E83EgM9mZXw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E83EgM9mZXw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E83EgM9mZXw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E83EgM9mZXw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E83EgM9mZXw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sqHvooCh3nM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sqHvooCh3nM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sqHvooCh3nM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sqHvooCh3nM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sqHvooCh3nM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sqHvooCh3nM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BgAnIlAwtI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BgAnIlAwtI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BgAnIlAwtI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BgAnIlAwtI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BgAnIlAwtI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BgAnIlAwtI
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Collaboration is key. And we keep good company. LCIF works with 

leading organizations and companies to amplify our service impact. 

Discover how our global partnerships make us stronger.  

Learn more 

E M P T Y  H E A D I N G  

Support our service 

Giving empowers service. When you support LCIF, 100% of your 

donation benefits the very grants and programs that empower the 

compassionate service of Lions and Leos, and those who need our help. 

Your generosity makes a powerful impact. 

Donate now 

Your District 1A LCIF Coordinators: 

Lion Lea Agaton 

PDG Austin Dsouza 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-foundation/corporate-social-responsibility
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=LCIF-public-homepage-photo-lockup&utm_medium=button&utm_campaign=LCIF-donate
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Hello District, 1-A Lions, 

Greetings from the VOICES team, 

the Charitable Arm of District 1-

A.   

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Fall! 

 

The VOICES team has been busy this 

past month. Unfortunately, Lion 

Tessie Zaretsky decided to resign as 

VOICES Director due to 

transportation issues. She will 

continue as a consultant and will be 

investigating additional Day Care 

Centers in her area. The team voted 

to elect Lion Cindy Meyer from the 

Chicago Ridge Lions Club to fill her 

director position for the 2025-26 

term. In addition, PDG Joni 

McMillan will complete SVDG Karl 

Schulz’s 2025-26 term. They were 

both sworn in at our last meeting. 

 

We continue to receive many 

hearings aid request for the open 

areas in District 1-A. In September 

we received 8, bringing our total to 

$10,832.00 for 2 months (15-month 

total $18.332). 

 

That’s why we find it necessary to 

launch our new fundraiser,  

 “Can you Hear Me Now?”. Our goal 

is to raise $7,500.  Emails have been 

sent to all the clubs (Presidents & 

Secretaries) asking for a donation so 

that we can continue to provide 

hearing aids for those in need. 

Please note that when we receive 

requests for open areas, we do 

reach out to the clubs closest to the 

area for donations. We also receive 

donations throughout the year from 

Lions and Lions Clubs within District 

1-A. 

 

When we received a request for 

eyeglasses in the open areas, we 

initially reached out to the closest 

club. Recently we received a request 
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near the Westchester Area. We 

reached out to the Westchester 

Lions Club and they along with the 

Bellwood Lions Club fulfilled this 

request. A big thank you to the 

Bellwood and Westchester Clubs for 

their help. This is a true example of 

Lions at their best working together.  

    

Children Vision testing, we have a 

busy October for vision screenings. 

 

GOALS FOR 2025-2026 

 

1. Continue to partner with LIF on 

Vision screening and hearing tests 

(for ages 6 and over) within our 

District 1-A boundaries.  

a. Update: The hearing laptop 

has been upgraded, and we will 

finish some training in October. 

Contact Lion Marlene Chaney at 708 

275-6316 or email at 

marchaney@sbcglobal.net to 

schedule a hearing screening.  

 

2. Increase number of Vision 

screenings within the District. 

Contact Lion Marlene Chaney at 708 

275-6316 or email at 

marchaney@sbcglobal.net to 

schedule a screening. 

a. Update: We have 10 

screenings planned for October. 

 

3. Identify additional Day Care 

centers that we can add to our list of 

customers and plan reoccurring 

screening visits. 

 

4. Review and update the VOICES 

CBL. 

 

a. Update: CBL has been updated 

and approved by the VOICES  

Directors. 

  

See you around the District. Thank 

you for all you do to help those in 

need. We couldn’t do it without all 

of you. 

 

PCC Gail Anton 

President – VOICES

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Send your club news and pictures to: 

govaustin@gmail.com 
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GMT Coordinator: PDG Tom 
Elsey 

October 1, 2025 

Mission 1.5 

 

As stated on the international 

website “We’re on a mission to 

grow. And social media is one of 

the best tools we have for 

spreading our message, sharing 

success stories, and inspiring 

fellow Lions to join the drive to 

reach 1.5 million members 

worldwide.  MISSION 1.5 starts 

with you. So, get active with other 

Lions on social media now! 

#MissionToGrow” 

Let’s see what we can do to help 

reach 1.5 members!  We can reach 

and exceed our 

goal if every lion 

adds one or more 

new members. 

As a district, we 

need to continue improving work 

on retaining our members and 

getting new members.  

International A. P. Singh attended 

the Council of Governors Meeting 

on Saturday, September 27 and 

encouraged MD-1 Illinois to 

continue working hard to help 

achieve our Mission 1.5 Goals as 

outlined in the Table below.  He is 

passionate about the need for us 

to continue increasing 

membership, so we can continue 

serving those in need. 

2025-2026 

Mission1.5   

New 

Clubs 

Members 

from New 

Clubs 

New 

members 

in Existing 

Clubs 

Dropped 

Members 

Net 

Growth 

Goals 3 75 300 275 100 

Actual 0 0 51 67 -16 

 As you can see, we are behind our 

membership goals and we all need 
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to work hard to show the world 

that District 1 A, MD-1 Illinois and 

Constitutional Area 1 that we have 

what it takes.  Thank you for all that 

hard work you do! 

The easiest way to gain members is 

to have your club visible and 

provide service to those in need. 

Visibility will help your prospective 

member make an easy choice in 

accepting your invitation to join 

your club. 

 

Overview of Mission 1.5 

Mission 1.5, Lions International’s 

global membership growth 

initiative, set an ambitious target: 

to raise Lions Clubs International to 

1.5 million members worldwide. 

The campaign focused on: 

• Recruiting new members with 

passion and purpose. 

• Strengthening club retention 

and engagement. 

• Work to assist where needed 

to help clubs meet 

community needs or causes 

for service. 

As GMT Coordinator, I will work 

closely with our district’s 

leadership, Global Action Team, 

and clubs to align our efforts with 

Mission 1.5. While we’ve made 

significant gains in awareness and 

training, our year-end membership 

data reveals key challenges—

particularly around retention and 

club vitality. 

 

          District 1-A Membership 

Summary – 2025-2025 Lion Year 

    Total New Members Added 

51 new members were added 

across existing clubs.   

      9 clubs had a net loss in the 

first quarter 

48 clubs had no change in 

membership 

11 clubs had a net increase in 

membership 

 

       Top Five Clubs 

with New members: 
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Club Name 
New 

Members 

CHICAGO 

HEALTHCARE 

ALLIANCE LIONS CLUB 

         12 

CHICAGO DIVERSE 

INTERGENERATIONAL 

LIONS CLUB 

         10 

CHICAGO FILIPINO 

AMERICAN LIONS 

CLUB 

           8 

CHICAGO 

ENGLEWOOD LIONS 

CLUB 

           5 

CHICAGO NURSES FOR 

DIABETES LIONS CLUB 
           3 

  

Seven other Clubs 

added one new 

member to their clubs 

 
 

A total of thirteen (13) 

clubs added new 

members in the first 

quarter of the year. 

 

 

     2024-2025 Newly Chartered 

Clubs 

New Club 

Name 

New 

Members 

Transfer 

Members 

There were 

no new 

clubs added 

in the first 

quarter 

  

Total New 

Club 

Members 

0  

 

📈 Total Dropped Members – 1st 

Quarter 2025-2026 

Total Membership Drops: 67 

Members 

 

The breakdown by category is as 

follows: 

Reason for Drop Number 

of 

Members 

Non-Attendance 30 

Non-Payment of 

Dues 

12 

Resigned in Good 

Standing 

7 
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Transferred In Good 

Standing 

6 

Moved 5 

Deceased 4 

Other 2 

Became A Life 

Member 

1 

• 14 Clubs Lost Members 

 

MD-1 Illinois Lions Membership 

MD-1 Illinois Membership as os 

09/30/2025 at 3:00pm. 

Members  
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Here are 10 ways to jumpstart your 

club’s recruiting efforts. 

This is taken from LCI’s Mission 1.5 

Website resources: 

 

1. Do a member satisfaction 

check. 

Before going out to recruit, 

look inside. How’s your club 

doing? Are your members 

happy? Do you have a 

positive club culture? Happy 

members who enjoy being a 

Lion are more likely to 

successfully recruit friends, 

family and others to your 

club. 

Tools for success: Membership 

Satisfaction Guide 

2. Connect your club 

membership and marketing 

chairpersons. 

Does your club have a 

membership chairperson? 

How about a marketing 

chairperson? If not, you’ll 

want to fill these roles 

because marketing and 

membership growth go hand 

in hand. If you already have 

these chairpersons in place, 

make sure they’re working 

together to promote your 

club and recruit new 

members. 

Tools for success: Marketing 

Matters webpage, Club 

Membership Chairperson 

webpage 

3. Get social. 

Social media is one of the 

most powerful tools you have 

for recruiting members. The 

more you promote your 

club’s incredible work, the 

more visible you’ll be and the 

more opportunities you’ll 

have to connect with people 

looking to serve. So, use 

social media to invite people 

to join your club for a service 

project or attend one of your 

events, and be sure everyone 

in your club is sharing, 

tagging and reposting stories 

about your club.  Is your clubs  

Tools for success: Social Media Kit 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/79863991
https://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/79863991
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-membership-chairperson
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-membership-chairperson
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-membership-chairperson
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/social-media/kits
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4. Don't forget traditional 

media. 

Social media isn’t the only 

way to get your club noticed. 

Local newspapers, magazines 

and newsletters are also great 

ways to promote your club. 

Make connections with your 

local media and other 

organizations and community 

groups to discover 

opportunities to get the word 

out. 

Tools for success: Lions Press 

Center, Brand Advance Kit 

5. Apply for the Lions 

International Marketing 

Award. 

Marketing is critical for 

recruitment, but it’s also a fun 

way to collaborate with your 

club and be creative. So why 

not embrace a little friendly 

competition by taking your 

shot at global recognition 

and great prizes? Your club 

can apply for the Lions 

International Marketing 

Award by creating a 

marketing campaign focused 

on member recruitment. 

Gather your team, plan your 

marketing campaign, and go 

out and get some new 

members. 

Tools for success: Lions 

International Marketing Award 

webpage, Marketing Matters 

webpage 

6. Recruit while you serve. 

One of the best ways to 

recruit is by doing what you 

do best — serving. So, invite 

people to serve you and see 

what it’s like to be a Lion. 

Wear Lions-branded clothing 

to your service projects for 

visibility and bring 

promotional materials to 

hand out to people you meet 

while out in the community. 

Tools for success: Brand Advance 

Kit, Lions Shop 

7. Host a member recruitment 

event. 

Service is our focus, but 

bonding and having a good 

time is also a big part of the 

Lion experience — so don’t 

be afraid to show off that side 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/footer/lions-press-center
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/footer/lions-press-center
https://lionsclubs.app.box.com/folder/135571382615?s=frn3k1e9ofrm019nwpzzl6z970a7frjx
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing-communications-chairperson/marketing-award
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing-communications-chairperson/marketing-award
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing-communications-chairperson/marketing-award
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing
https://lionsclubs.app.box.com/folder/135571382615?s=frn3k1e9ofrm019nwpzzl6z970a7frjx
https://lionsclubs.app.box.com/folder/135571382615?s=frn3k1e9ofrm019nwpzzl6z970a7frjx
https://lionsclubsinternational.myshopify.com/
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to potential members! 

Consider hosting a member 

recruitment event that’s more 

of a social gathering. It could 

be a happy hour, picnic, ice 

cream social, game night or 

whatever works for your club. 

Promote the event on social 

media and encourage 

everyone in your club to 

invite at least five people. 

Tools for success: Social Media 

Kit, Brand Advance Kit 

 

8. Write and share your Lion 

stories. 

Every Lion has a story to tell 

about their member 

experience. But is every Lion 

in your club ready to share 

theirs? Consider a club 

activity where everyone 

writes their story. It doesn’t 

have to be long — it can be as 

simple as jotting down why 

you joined or why you love 

being a Lion. Once your 

stories are ready, find creative 

ways to share them on social 

media or your club’s website. 

Or, simply use them while 

talking with prospective 

members. 

Tools for success: Lions Get Social 

webinar, Lions Blog 

9. Make connections in your 

community. 

It's not always what you know, 

but who you know. Consider 

ways you can expand your 

network, like meeting local 

business owners or getting 

involved in community 

events. Participate in a golf 

outing, volunteer at a hospital 

or school, or even attend 

another group’s pancake 

breakfast. The more you’re 

out and about, the more 

people you’ll meet — so think 

of creative ways to make new 

connections. These 

connections just may become 

new partners, supporters or 

even new members. 

Tools for success: Developing 

Local Partnerships 

10. Just Ask! 

There are lots of different 

ways to find new members. 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/social-media/kits
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/social-media/kits
https://lionsclubs.app.box.com/folder/135571382615?s=frn3k1e9ofrm019nwpzzl6z970a7frjx
https://vimeo.com/showcase/10353816/video/819214881
https://vimeo.com/showcase/10353816/video/819214881
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/blog
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_c9cx1hZOWIV4.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_c9cx1hZOWIV4.jpg.pdf?v=1
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But at the end of the day, one 

of the easiest and most 

effective ways to recruit is to 

simply ask people to join. 

Imagine if every Lion brought 

one new member to your club 

— think of how many more 

people you could serve. All it 

takes is asking one family 

member, friend or neighbor. 

Tools for success: Just Ask Guide 

 

Take some time to look over some 

of the resources we have available 

to us that will help us serve more 

of our friends in need! 

Application for Membership 

An application for membership can 

be downloaded using the link 

shown below.  It is a fillable pdf file 

that can be either printed to be 

given to prospective new members 

or sent electronically for a new 

member to fill-in online and email 

back to you. 

 

The file can be accessed using the 

following link: 

    

https://www.lionsclubs.org/resour

ces/79863797 

Pre-printed Applications are also 

available from Lions International. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Tom Elsey 

District 1A Global Membership 

Team Chairperson 

Westchester Lions Club 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/79863805
https://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/79863797
https://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/79863797
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District 1A Service 

Activities: 

 

Lions from Puerto Rico Club and 

Oak Lawn Club went to VA 

hospital and provided food and 

played games with all veterans.  

-------------------------------------- 

District 1-A’s service project - 

Healthy Families/Aunt Martha’s  

Baby Shower. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Chicago Windy City Lions Club 

was happy to kick off the 2025-

2026 season with a members’ 

social. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Thornton Lions Club celebrates 

75 years of service. 

-------------------------------------- 

Stickney-Forest View Lions Club 

and Elevance Health create 500 

Sack Suppers for the unhoused in  
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the Chicago area by Night Ministry. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Orland Park Lions Club prepared 

dinner for residents at the Ronald 

McDonald House. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

District 1A presents $20,000 

Cancer Grant check to Camp 

Quality USA 

 

Puerto Rico Lions Club volunteer 

at the VA hospital. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Tinley Park Lions Club doing free 

vision and hearing screenings in 

their community. 

-------------------------------------- 

Chicago Healthcare Alliance 

Lions Club had a successful 

medical mission in Philippines. 
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Chicago Filipino American Lions 

contribute to Feed My Starving 

Children in Schaumberg. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

District 1-A Candy Day Jamboree 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Some of the LCIF District 

Coordinators         with           MD1  

Coordinator PCC Pam Graney & 

CA1 Leader PID Dan Orielly at the 

Atlanta Training Session. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Chicago Healthcare Alliance 

Lions President Lea Agaton and 

team in Philippines on a Medical 

Mission. 

 11th Charter Anniversary, 

Installation and Induction of New 

Officers of a club in Philippines: 
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Chicago Healthcare Alliance 

Lions Club Team on our Day #1 

Medical Mission in Baguio, 

Philippines  

--------------------------------------  

 

The fun way to end and celebrate 

the success of our Day #1 medical 

mission at Pinsao Baguio 

Philippines with CHALC team, 

other Lions from different clubs. 

------------------------------------- 

 

Chicago Healthcare Alliance 

Team early morning for our Day #2 

Medical Mission at Ucab Itogon 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVvKY5duW-_6uh4uVhEfhMrnNSG8v1touwyqd3Q5AYEEoIM6kbg7ASRmvFXqM5bWP2-3DBcGzpcIpFhmrk_WcIfAm52066fcHnZmkkIMpiJ_yt2gDJwxRNDbsavYbT9uqiHzIZJDPHGCcsWfLrfFjnPOOzA6EOKunNYYWvQa8nCe8DjGSDxdZ0kPELsDI8y74w&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVvKY5duW-_6uh4uVhEfhMrnNSG8v1touwyqd3Q5AYEEoIM6kbg7ASRmvFXqM5bWP2-3DBcGzpcIpFhmrk_WcIfAm52066fcHnZmkkIMpiJ_yt2gDJwxRNDbsavYbT9uqiHzIZJDPHGCcsWfLrfFjnPOOzA6EOKunNYYWvQa8nCe8DjGSDxdZ0kPELsDI8y74w&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Benguet, Philippines. 

 

The Cordillera Adivay Lions Club 

would like to extend our heartfelt 

appreciation and sincere gratitude 

to the Chicago Healthcare 

Alliance Lions Club 

Chicagohealthcarealliance Lions 

Club for generously extending 

their love and spirit of lionism to 

Barangay Pinsao Pilot BC and 

Barangay Ucab Itogon Benguet. 

Your kind donation has made a 

significant impact and truly helped 

our communities 

-------------------------------------- 

 

These two doctors were the last 

ones to finish during the medical 

mission held last Saturday at 

Barangay Pinsao Pilot Project . 

The event was organized by the 

Cordillera Adivay Lions Club, 

headed by RC Eugene Balway in 

partnership with Pinsao Health 

Center led by Dra. Elvira Belingon 

and sponsored by Chicago 

Healthcare Alliance Lions Club. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61566458549684&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUyTL47FJuOBFWjOswrln9MhtYsjLzzT528x0yLjISWsItgdAyWnKkGESXO9kWKMriSnk7PUDXj34D5G2Ejmo30AgKjUqRtwuCLloZdoLCx1DttfZI57vp68kN4FMMMArUVlJWNnVgKlQLcw6M3B25q&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUyTL47FJuOBFWjOswrln9MhtYsjLzzT528x0yLjISWsItgdAyWnKkGESXO9kWKMriSnk7PUDXj34D5G2Ejmo30AgKjUqRtwuCLloZdoLCx1DttfZI57vp68kN4FMMMArUVlJWNnVgKlQLcw6M3B25q&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUyTL47FJuOBFWjOswrln9MhtYsjLzzT528x0yLjISWsItgdAyWnKkGESXO9kWKMriSnk7PUDXj34D5G2Ejmo30AgKjUqRtwuCLloZdoLCx1DttfZI57vp68kN4FMMMArUVlJWNnVgKlQLcw6M3B25q&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094423357106&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUyTL47FJuOBFWjOswrln9MhtYsjLzzT528x0yLjISWsItgdAyWnKkGESXO9kWKMriSnk7PUDXj34D5G2Ejmo30AgKjUqRtwuCLloZdoLCx1DttfZI57vp68kN4FMMMArUVlJWNnVgKlQLcw6M3B25q&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094423357106&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUyTL47FJuOBFWjOswrln9MhtYsjLzzT528x0yLjISWsItgdAyWnKkGESXO9kWKMriSnk7PUDXj34D5G2Ejmo30AgKjUqRtwuCLloZdoLCx1DttfZI57vp68kN4FMMMArUVlJWNnVgKlQLcw6M3B25q&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100069118243822&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWt2FNaQkEDVzvf09aDbJNvP17ItMR33w3r6ZdtwXB85aKXiM7WDRq5RLUKC55Iu1TbA5CyM-C9RHpfZqAnOG1lza0BsygZz7WRoRTXPFF6BmRHgw-9hN85goc9R4j66odDzD9t2xBdY_sQQuljC4t-&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61566458549684&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWt2FNaQkEDVzvf09aDbJNvP17ItMR33w3r6ZdtwXB85aKXiM7WDRq5RLUKC55Iu1TbA5CyM-C9RHpfZqAnOG1lza0BsygZz7WRoRTXPFF6BmRHgw-9hN85goc9R4j66odDzD9t2xBdY_sQQuljC4t-&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/eugene.yawlab?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWt2FNaQkEDVzvf09aDbJNvP17ItMR33w3r6ZdtwXB85aKXiM7WDRq5RLUKC55Iu1TbA5CyM-C9RHpfZqAnOG1lza0BsygZz7WRoRTXPFF6BmRHgw-9hN85goc9R4j66odDzD9t2xBdY_sQQuljC4t-&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWt2FNaQkEDVzvf09aDbJNvP17ItMR33w3r6ZdtwXB85aKXiM7WDRq5RLUKC55Iu1TbA5CyM-C9RHpfZqAnOG1lza0BsygZz7WRoRTXPFF6BmRHgw-9hN85goc9R4j66odDzD9t2xBdY_sQQuljC4t-&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWt2FNaQkEDVzvf09aDbJNvP17ItMR33w3r6ZdtwXB85aKXiM7WDRq5RLUKC55Iu1TbA5CyM-C9RHpfZqAnOG1lza0BsygZz7WRoRTXPFF6BmRHgw-9hN85goc9R4j66odDzD9t2xBdY_sQQuljC4t-&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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CHALC at the Lion’s Head in 

Baguio, Philippines. 

 

The event staff—the backbone 

behind the successful CHALC 

medical mission held at Barangay 

Pinsao Pilot Project last Saturday. 

They were visible everywhere, 

always ready to be called for 

assistance. They prepared the 

venue, informed the community, 

and cooked the food 

-------------------------------------- 

 

CHALC’s Another successful free 

medical clinic with UChicago 

Medicine AdventHealth La 

Grange! Once again, we’ve 

brought healthcare closer to the 

community, offering care and 

compassion at no cost. Grateful to 

all the dedicated volunteers whose 

service made an impactful 

difference in people’s lives. 

Together, we continue to prove 

that hope and hope changes 

everything. 

-------------------------------------- 

Thank you to our CHALC Sunshine 

Family!   Who took part in the Park 

https://www.facebook.com/UChicagoMedAdventHealthLaGrange?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU6cWc6jHO-fleejsse_Z8ngTY86c-DEUoObHvtLlg_TksaFOTRFVqcXOXoF3_YmGzwBtPuWqfGtRYj_hHPyTFyzrE5I0VbAxIhU1ncpHeDVuMBWjMFRthV56e-xJp_k9if1j1t1bUZD8tqfAztifkVigv4ymL0GRdhBurTwSoBCg&__tn__=KF
https://www.facebook.com/UChicagoMedAdventHealthLaGrange?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU6cWc6jHO-fleejsse_Z8ngTY86c-DEUoObHvtLlg_TksaFOTRFVqcXOXoF3_YmGzwBtPuWqfGtRYj_hHPyTFyzrE5I0VbAxIhU1ncpHeDVuMBWjMFRthV56e-xJp_k9if1j1t1bUZD8tqfAztifkVigv4ymL0GRdhBurTwSoBCg&__tn__=KF
https://www.facebook.com/UChicagoMedAdventHealthLaGrange?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU6cWc6jHO-fleejsse_Z8ngTY86c-DEUoObHvtLlg_TksaFOTRFVqcXOXoF3_YmGzwBtPuWqfGtRYj_hHPyTFyzrE5I0VbAxIhU1ncpHeDVuMBWjMFRthV56e-xJp_k9if1j1t1bUZD8tqfAztifkVigv4ymL0GRdhBurTwSoBCg&__tn__=KF
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Activity. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Huge shoutout to Dra. Jovy 

Sobrera-Ybñez, President of PDA 

Baguio City Dental Chapter, and 

our very own Ln. Dra. Josefina 

Custodio for joining us last 

September 20, 2025, in providing 

FREE dental care to the residents of 

Barangay Pinsao Pilot Project 

sponsored by CHALC! 

--------------------------------------   

CHALC is deeply honored to have 

been invited as one of the Guests 

of Honor during the 11th Charter 

Anniversary of the Cordillera 

Adivay Lions Club and the 

Induction of Officers and New 

Members on September 19, 2025.  

Congratulations to the Cordillera 

Adivay Lions Club for this 

milestone, and thank you for 

welcoming us with such warmth 

and pride. During this celebration, 

we were privileged to present the 

Chicago Healthcare Alliance 

Lions Club’s donation to support 

the upcoming medical missions in 

Barangay Pinsao Pilot, Baguio City 

and Barangay Ucab, Itogon, 

Benguet, Philippines. 

https://www.facebook.com/cordillera.lions?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWoqeSeeMmm8Tdc0ycM5a3JM0QAiwhDTKc9jZ0nz9EnPtMAbruHj782GX57_wEwSzTQhG_xk1l5DsJNee4cSthbDNPnpChozFEMRdsFcRQw09DG2tr-0fkwK9O843GQIFhAUpzZMaW47d-KxheNEJ_dHc2lzuHqmLLdJXdh1zmV6g&__tn__=KF
https://www.facebook.com/cordillera.lions?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWoqeSeeMmm8Tdc0ycM5a3JM0QAiwhDTKc9jZ0nz9EnPtMAbruHj782GX57_wEwSzTQhG_xk1l5DsJNee4cSthbDNPnpChozFEMRdsFcRQw09DG2tr-0fkwK9O843GQIFhAUpzZMaW47d-KxheNEJ_dHc2lzuHqmLLdJXdh1zmV6g&__tn__=KF
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWoqeSeeMmm8Tdc0ycM5a3JM0QAiwhDTKc9jZ0nz9EnPtMAbruHj782GX57_wEwSzTQhG_xk1l5DsJNee4cSthbDNPnpChozFEMRdsFcRQw09DG2tr-0fkwK9O843GQIFhAUpzZMaW47d-KxheNEJ_dHc2lzuHqmLLdJXdh1zmV6g&__tn__=KF
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094463775959&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWoqeSeeMmm8Tdc0ycM5a3JM0QAiwhDTKc9jZ0nz9EnPtMAbruHj782GX57_wEwSzTQhG_xk1l5DsJNee4cSthbDNPnpChozFEMRdsFcRQw09DG2tr-0fkwK9O843GQIFhAUpzZMaW47d-KxheNEJ_dHc2lzuHqmLLdJXdh1zmV6g&__tn__=KF
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Day #1 of the medical mission at 

Pinsao Pilot Baguio, Philippines 

CHALC with the Cordillera Adivay 

LC. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

Zoom meeting of Council of 

Governors in Bloomington with 

International President A P Singh. 

-------------------------------------- 

 

PDG Austin Dsouza received Key 

of Nations Key for sponsoring 100 

new members during my career so 

far as a Lion! 

-------------------------------------- 

 

District 1A Candy Day Jamboree as 

usual, a shining event. 

https://www.facebook.com/cordillera.lions?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUA00LxzpGsDNHsPIWklvFfDeeu3ISCwcbaIxxBAkvg_mppjAA2CQhlMCAF0Pr8CXL4l-AgSTgJZ8JEKFoNdPMVX-KDVjHMtpFCQ8lDfhME0nPnStP_c01GJ5kOMfHGb6o_ARJQNC0Dy_l-bqRIx0j9rJGTcObp0NiG4oQLqO9m5UrF6pEYF7n9sBiDebN1Afjk4VNHmD9F6aEyZD9FZRTBCR1dUJDWEY6qS2_qabQbtLswzAFn0Ij3GSWs1vd6Ka2qbh8-DEcpL8NBW8Qmb0Ky-E8hvD0YJGgI2zkxfCNTZlOq0oKAQEZeEZjlAXpxEZo&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/cordillera.lions?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUA00LxzpGsDNHsPIWklvFfDeeu3ISCwcbaIxxBAkvg_mppjAA2CQhlMCAF0Pr8CXL4l-AgSTgJZ8JEKFoNdPMVX-KDVjHMtpFCQ8lDfhME0nPnStP_c01GJ5kOMfHGb6o_ARJQNC0Dy_l-bqRIx0j9rJGTcObp0NiG4oQLqO9m5UrF6pEYF7n9sBiDebN1Afjk4VNHmD9F6aEyZD9FZRTBCR1dUJDWEY6qS2_qabQbtLswzAFn0Ij3GSWs1vd6Ka2qbh8-DEcpL8NBW8Qmb0Ky-E8hvD0YJGgI2zkxfCNTZlOq0oKAQEZeEZjlAXpxEZo&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Lion Rex Nyquist, Peace Poster Chair 

historytennis@yahoo.com 

 

July 28, 2025 

 

Dear Lions Club President or Secretary, 

It is time to think about the Peace Poster and Essay contest. 

This year’s theme is “Together as One”. I hope your club will 

consider sponsoring a contest. Also, know that contests do 

not necessarily have to be organized through schools. An 

organization such as the Boy or Girls Scouts can have a 

contest, or a youth organization or a church group. 

If you are interested in sponsoring a contest, order a Peace 

Poster contest kit online from Lions International. With 

shipping, the cost is a little over $24.00. Then, conduct your 

contest. The winner must be selected, and his or her poster 

be given to District Governor Richard by November 15. After 

that, Governor Richard will bring the poster to the State 

Contest. The contest is open to children who will be 11, 12, 

or 13 on November 15, 2024. 

I hope your club will consider having a contest. If you have 

any questions, please feel free to contact me at 224-532-

7366, or at historytennis@yahoo.com. 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

Rex D. Nyquist 
District 1-A Peace Poster Chair 
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Hurricane Helene is currently impacting the southeastern coastline of the 

United States, particularly affecting Florida. Many homes have been 

damaged, and numerous families are displaced. In the face of this 

humanitarian crisis, we, as Lions, are prepared to step in and help. Your 

generous donation to LCIF enables us to 

continue our vital work in these 

challenging times. Please consider 

donating to our Disaster Relief 

Fund: bit.ly/3XFfxrP #LCIFLions 

When the Desplaines River 

flooded our community, the 

Village of Forest View back in 

2013. LCIF was there for us,  

 

https://bit.ly/3XFfxrP
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/LCIFLions
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